

City of Rochester, New Hampshire

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
31 Wakefield Street • Rochester, NH 03867
(603) 332-1167

April 30, 2013

Mr. John Huckins, Chairman Barrington Planning Board P.O. Box 660 333 Calef Highway Barrington, NH 03825

Dear Chairman Huckins:

As I know you are aware, a number of residents of the City of Rochester have been very concerned about the potential impact on their residential neighborhood of the proposed 100 acre Gravel Excavation Operation off Green Hill Road. The City Council is also concerned about its residents and the potential impact on Rochester roads if trucking from the excavation site travels towards Hansonville Road.

At its meeting April 16, 2013 the City Council asked me to send you this letter reiterating our interest in the Barrington Planning Board considering and addressing each of the issues noted in the December 31, 2012 Regional Impact Review letter from the Strafford Regional Planning Commission.

I have attached a copy of the letter, but it is also available to download from the internet at: http://www.strafford.org/cmsAdmin/uploads/SRPC-RIC-2012-03-Trinity-Conservation-LLC-Final-Technical-Review-Packet.pdf

I also want to thank you, the rest of the Barrington Planning Board and Town Planner Marcia Gasses for the respect you have shown Rochester residents as they have participated in the Planning Board review process.

Sincerely,

LAND USE OFFICE

Thomas J. Jean

Mayor

MAY 02 2013

RECEIVED

TJJ:plk Enclosure

cc: (w/o Attachment) Rochester City Manager Daniel Fitzpatrick

Rochester City Council Rochester Planning Board

Rochester Chief Planner, Jim Campbell

Barrington Town Administrator John Scruton